LEONIA RECREATION COMMISSION

MINUTES FOR THE MEETING OF

SEPTEMBER 28, 2010
Chairperson Chalkin called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m, duly 

publicized, and in accordance with the Sunshine Law.
PRESENT:
- Chairperson Hillary Chalkin, Commissioner Karl Marquardt, Commissioner Brenna Mahoney, Commissioner Jennifer Leonard, Commissioner Ira Gold, Commissioner Tom Wilson, Commissioner Bob Leap, Superintendent Barbara Davidson, Program Director Patrick Powers and Council Liaison Ingrid Brennan.
ABSENT:
- None
PUBLIC PORTION:

-No public present. 

MINUTES:

- Commissioner Marquardt noted that it was the ACS Home & School and possibly Saint Johns who would receive the 10% of ticket pre sale, not the Boosters.  A motion was made to accept the Minutes of May 25, 2010, as amended by Commissioner Mahoney, seconded by Commissioner Gold.   Approved.
FINANCIAL REPORTS:

- Activities-Recreation-Swim Club-Senior

-A motion was made to approve the Recreation Activities, Operating, Swim Club and Senior Financial Reports by Commissioner Leap, seconded by Commissioner Marquardt. Approved.
CORRESPONDENCE:

-A lengthy conversation was had concerning the unsigned camp letter sent to the Commission.  Officer Manager Orlowski and Program Supervisor Powers fielded questions and offered insight to specific accusations. 

Final points were as follows: 
1.   Some of the Commissioners believed the unsigned letter lessened its credibility.
2.  Commissioner Gold suggested sending out a survey at the end of camp.   

     Commissioner Leap agreed and suggested perhaps an on line survey. 

3.  Commissioner Leonard would like to see the lines of communication kept open.  
4.  Council Liaison Brennan suggested a phone call be made to each registrant at the end 
     of camp.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
Swim Club Committee

-A meeting was had by the Swim Club Committee to summarize the Swim Club end of season.  Points of topic were:  

1. Fiscal issues for 2011.
2. Concession success and cleanliness.
3. Guest Fee increase and membership increase. 
4. Recreation employee salaries to return to 65% & 35 %.
5. Allow out of town memberships with no sponsors.
6. New marketing ideas for 2011.
7. Use Swim Team as a recruiting tool.
8. Have the Senior Bus take seniors to pool and home.

A motion was made by Commissioner Leap to approve all Swim Club recommendations and the 2011 Swim Club Budget.  Second by Commissioner Mahoney.  Roll called.  Unanimous.  

-The Commission thanked Superintendent Davidson for all her hard work in one of the most arduous summers on record. 
Program & Fees Committee 

-A meeting of the Program & Fees Committee was held on the 21st of September.  
Commissioner Mahoney reviewed the baseball and summer camp seasons with the Commission.  She introduced the proposal for the new 2011 Basketball League.  A lengthy discussed ensued on fees to be charged for the program and the Edgewater out-of-town stipend.  

A motion was made by Commissioner Leap to move ahead with the new Basketball program, at a cost of $70.00 per player and no fees to out-of-town residents who attend Leonia Schools.  2nd by Commissioner Leonard, roll call vote.  Unanimous.
-Let the minutes reflect, at 9:25 pm Commissioner Leonard left the meeting for personal business.  

Council Liaison Report

-Council Liaison Brennan reported that the 2011 budget was still $330,000.00 in the red.  She relayed a resident’s concern as to the lights in the gym going out during table tennis due to overheating.
-Council Liaison Brennan informed the Commission that there is a new grant available from Open Space Community Development. 

-Council Liaison implored the Commission to make use of the new county fields.  
Sports Boosters Liaison Report
-No meeting was held and no report was given.   
OLD BUSINESS:

-Wood Park Construction- Work on Wood Park will hopefully begin the end of October.  This also includes the Shelter House and Leonia Avenue.                       

-No one from the Commission will be able to attend this year’s Senior Town Luncheon.                   
NEW BUSINESS:

-Solar Panels at Pool Parking Lot- Superintendent Davidson explained exactly where the solar panels will be in relationship to the Swim Club.  .  
-Loss Control 2010 Report- The Superintendent of Recreation was pleased to announce that the Recreation Department has completed all of the upgrades and repairs mandated by the Loss Control 2010 Report.   
-Positive Coaching Alliance- The Commission has decided not to renew with the Coaching Alliance program.  
RESOLUTIONS:  
-None 
PUBLIC PORTION:

-No public present. 
At 10:00 pm, a motion was made by Commissioner Leap to adjourn, second by Commissioner Gold.     Approved. 
